STATISTICAL REPORT FOR THE WEEK OF JANUARY 23, 2022

8:30 Worship Attendance = 103 9:30 Sunday School Attendance = 62 10:30 Worship Attendance = 105 Wednesday Connection Attendance = 84

Total Worship Attendance = 208

Financial Giving Breakdown General Fund

 Initial
 \$12.00

 Loose
 \$1,394.00

 Sunday School
 \$71.00

 Envelopes
 \$2.915.00

 Total General Fund
 \$4,392.00

 Weekly General Fund offering needed for budget = \$6,241.85

CCDR Offerings (Mortgage)

 CCDR Giving
 \$250.00

 Total CCDR
 \$250.00

Weekly CCDR offering needed for mortgage = \$1,088.15

NOTES: Current Mortgage Debt = \$628,841.67

Monthly Mortgage = \$4,715.28

Other Designated Giving

Birthday Gift For Jesus (BGFJ) \$100.00

Total Other Designated Giving \$100.00

Total Weekly Offering:

4,392.00 + 246.00 + 100.00 = 4,742.00

NOTES:

- (1) The offerings listed above **do not** include Online Giving.
- (2) Online Giving for December was:

GF - \$3,985.00 + CCDR - \$250.00 + BGFJ - \$1,200.00 = \$5,465.00

Reminders and Upcoming Events:

2/2: Choir Practice at 6:00 pm

2/2: Palm Cantata Practice at 6:30 pm

2/2: Wednesday Night Connection Groups at 7:00 pm

2/3: GriefShare 6:00 pm

2/4: Youth 5th Quarter Game Night at 9:00 pm

2/5: Men's Prayer at 8 am

2/5: Get Wild with God outing at Col Denning State Park at 10:30 am

2/6: Scouts Sunday

2/15: Women's Ministry Meeting at 6:30

Karate School meets Monday & Thursday at 6:00 pm

Cub Scouts meet every Tuesday at 6:30 pm Girl Scouts meet every Monday at 5:30 pm

Newville First Church of God "The Connection Place"

January 30, 2022





Director of Visitation: Pastor Dick Reese Director of Youth Ministry: Shawn Peale Director of Children's Ministry: Katie Kane Women's Care Ministry: Pastor Kathryn Griffith

Newville First Church of God January 30, 2022 8:30 & 10:30 am

Musical Prelude - A Time of Preparing to Worship

Announcements

Songs of Worship

"Days of Elijah"

"What a Friend We Have in Jesus"

Hymn #630

Worship in the Giving of Our Gifts

A Song of Preparation

"Sweet Hour of Prayer"

Hymn #640

A Time of Prayer

In The Word

Message: Talking With God Pastor Andrew Griffith

Text: 1 Thessalonians 5:17

A Song of Sending

"O Lord, You're Beautiful" Hymn #643

Musical Postlude - A Time of Reflection



Please check your mailbox for your copy of the **February** Newsletter! Extras are laying in the Welcome Center.

Remember that your **BGFJ** offering may be given online through our website. Thank you for your faithful financial support to all the ministries of our church.



Join with Pastors Heidi & Kathryn for "GriefShare" sessions held on Thursdays from 6-8 pm, through March 10th. It's never too late to join!



Wednesday Connection Group with Mark Fogal. Our next series will be entitled, "**Real Age of Earth**". Be sure to join us on Wednesday evenings at 7:00 pm!

Pastor Wayne will be doing a **baptism service** during the month of February. If you have received Jesus as your Savior and would like to follow up with being baptized, please contact Pastor Wayne or the church office **by today**, **January 30th**.

If you are interested in **Child Dedication** for your child, please contact Pastor Wayne or the church office **by today**.

All choir practices will resume this Wednesday, February 2nd. This includes both regular choir and the cantata practices.

The Youth 5TH Quarter Game Night following the Big Spring Bulldog basketball game will be on **February 4**th from about 9 pm to midnight. Bring a friend and join us for some fun and fellowship!



The Children's Ministry, "Get Wild with God" event will be held on Saturday, February 5th at Colonel Denning State Park. Join us for a short devotion and hike. Meet at 10:30 am in the main parking lot.

Dress for the weather and RSVP to Katie if you plan to attend.



Tommy and Joanna Kopp and their two children are a missionary family we as a church support in prayer and financially. Tommy works for Moody Aviation in Spokane,

Washington. His mission work is training missionary pilots. The Kopps will be back in Pennsylvania and are in need of housing for their family in July and August. If you or if you know of anyone who could provide housing for this family of four during that time, please contact Judy Greenawalt, Linda Martin, or Pastor Wayne ASAP.

"The best and most beautiful things in the world cannot be seen or even touched – they must be felt with the heart."

— Helen Keller



Nursery Volunteer Schedule

January 30th: Rebecca Fickel; Ashley Lay (8:30 service)
January 30th: Suzanne Witter; Sara Witter (10:30 service)

Nursery Volunteer Schedule

February 6th: Rebecca Fickel; Ashley Lay (8:30 service) February 6th: Dave Fleagle; Laura Fleagle (10:30 service)

Promise Kidz Volunteer Schedule - January 30th

8:30 Jr Church

Check In: Dave & Jo Schoonover

Junior Church: Katie Kane & Emily Reall

9:30 Sunday School

Check In: Alan and Heidi Guyer **Teacher:** Angie Anderson

10:30 Jr Church

Check In: Michael Copenhaver Junior Church: Stacie Nickel

Elementary: Katie Kane & Shannon Kane

Promise Kidz Volunteer Schedule - February 6th

8:30 Jr Church

Check In: Kevin & Laura Lay

Junior Church: Katie Kane & Amanda Webber

9:30 Sunday School
Check In: Jeanne Young
Teacher: Gina Meals

10:30 Jr Church

Check In: Deanna Rhinehart

Junior Church: Katie Kane & Delaney Rhinehart

Elementary: Daniel & Julianna Bender

If you are willing to help with Promise Kids or the Nursery, please contact Katie Kane by email (katie@tcp.church) or phone (717-448-9218) or Kristy Warren via email (krwa2009@live.com) or phone (717-658-0045).

SAVE THE DATE!!! Pastor Wayne will be holding a baptismal service on March 27th. Please let him or the office know if you are interested in being baptized!

Ladies, Mark your calendar for Tuesday, February 15th for a Women's Ministry Meeting here at the church at 6:30 pm.

Girls In God Growing Laughing Eating and Sharing (GIGGLES) will meet on February 22nd at Olive Garden in Chambersburg at noon. If you need a ride, please be at the church by 11:15 am. Sign up on the sheet by the mailroom so we can have an approximate count for the restaurant!

APB Project Update:

We have been sharing the need to replace the Heating and Air Conditioning systems in the All Purpose Building. The project is estimated to be about \$50,000.00. To date, \$16,000 has come in for the project through the Birthday Gift for Jesus offerings. We greatly appreciate all the financial support. As you can see, additional funds are needed before we can begin the replacement of these systems. We ask for your continued support. You can do so by placing your financial gift in an envelope and placing it in the offering plate, you can send your check by mail, or you may give online. Be sure to mark on your payment "APB".



LADIES DAY OUT! Friends of the Heart of Carlisle First Church of God presents "WHAT EVERY GIRL NEEDS: REFUGE, REDEMPTION, RESTORATION AND A FEW GOOD RECIPES."

DATE: Saturday, March 19, 2022 TIME: 9:00 am – 2:00 pm. To register go to https://carlislecog.org/ladies-day-out or contact Carol Bretz at (717)243-0387.

Groundhog Day on February 2 is when we ask; are we in for six more weeks of Winter? Only a groundhog named Punxsutawney Phil knows for sure. Each year on Groundhog Day, people flock to Gobbler's Knob in

Punxsutawney, Pennsylvania, to await the forecast of the local rodent celebrity. Originating with German settlers, who came to Pennsylvania in the 1700s and brought their seasonal superstitions with them, legend has it that if Phil sees his shadow on February 2, the winter chill will continue. Oddly, if the weather is

cloudy and he doesn't see his shadow, we can expect warmer temperatures and early spring

BUILDING RELATIONSHIPS THAT WORK!

As King David wrote, "Thy word is a lamp unto my feet and a light unto my path." The Word of God has many things to say about building relationships. You are invited to join Pastor Wayne during the month of February for his sermon series on "Building Relationships That Work." The messages will share how we can build healthier relationships with God and others in all areas of our lives. Be sure to invite a friend to come join you for this series.

FEBRUARY 6TH	Relational (eadership
FEBRUARY 13TH	Relational Marriages
FEBRUARY 20 TH	Relational Singleness
FEBRUARY 27TH	Relational Parenting



BUILDING RELATIONSHIPS THAT WORK!

As King David wrote, "Thy word is a lamp unto my feet and a light unto my path." The Word of God has many things to say about building relationships. You are invited to join Pastor Wayne during the month of February for his sermon series on "Building Relationships That Work." The messages will share how we can build healthier relationships with God and others in all areas of our lives. Be sure to invite a friend to come join you for this series.

FEBRUARY 6 TH	Relational (eadership
FEBRUARY 13TH	Relational Marriages
FEBRUARY 20 TH	Relational Singleness
FEBRUARY 27TH	Relational Parenting

